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From: Suzette Pesqueira <SuzetteP@elrio.org> on behalf of Nancy Johnson
<Nancy)@elrio.org>

Sent: Monday, May 3, 2021 4:46 PM

To: COB_mail

Subject: Letter of Support from El Rio Health (District 5) for JobPath

Attachments: Letter of support to Pima County from El Rio Health - JobPath.pdf

CAUTION: This message and sender come from outside Pima County. If you did not expect this message, proceed with caution.
Verify the sender's identity before performing any action, such as clicking on a link or opening an attachment.

Pima County Clerk of the Board,
Attached please find a letter of support for JobPath from El Rio Health.
Our administration office is located in Pima County District 5, with 12 sites throughout Pima County districts.

Thank you.

Nancy Johnson, RN, PhD, CEO

El Rio Community Health Center

(T): (520) 309-2012  (F): (520) 670-3792
www.elrio.org

"Your Health is Our Passion"

Confidentiality and Nondisclosure Notice: This email transmission and any attachments are for the sole purpose of the person / entity named above and may
contain confidential / privileged information. Any unauthorized review, use, disclosure or distribution is strictly prohibited. If you are not the intended recipient,
please contact the sender by e-mail, or call 520-670-3909 and delete or destroy all copies plus attachments.

El Rio Health and/or its employees shall not be liable for errors or omissions that are present in this message, or any attachment, that have arisen as a result of e-
mail transmission. If verification is required, please request a hard-copy version.

Any views or opinions presented are solely those of the author and do not necessarily represent those of the company.



May 3, 2021

The Honorable Chair and Members
Pima County Board of Supervisors
130 West Congress Street, 11th Fl.
Tucson, AZ 85701

Re: Letter of Support - JobPath

El Rio Health is very supportive of JobPath’s increased of funding proposa! for their crucial partnership with
colleges, job training centers, and employers like us to support student’s career/workforce goals.

As the recent economic shift has caused challenges for all, we need more than ever to become more vigilant
promoting and assisting future workforce and tooling them with skills to be successful. Asa community
healthcare employer, we are seeing a dire need of entry-level to skilled medical workforce lacking in our
community and that, barriers to address those roadblocks for those who wanted a career of their own in the
field must continue to be addressed. JobPath has created pathways for clearing those barriers for those in need
and has proven success with many graduates they have assisted through the years. We believe by continued
partnership with an organization such as JobPath, we will be able to not only assist in training future healthcare
workers but also provide gainful embloyment for those who wishes to pursue serving the community.

Our hope is that JobPath’s proposal for increased funding will fill much needed gap in our community by helping
those unemployed Tucsonans gain valuable skills that will not only help them find meaningful jobs but also

enhance their qualifications and allow them to consider alternative career paths.

For these reasons, El Rio Health believes this increase funding is not only necessary but “a must” to continue all
our efforts to turn our economy and have a sustainable impact all around.

Singerely,

Nanchﬂ/hnsa RN, PhD
CEO, El R:o Health
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